

"We don't wait for help, We are the Help"



MARCH 2021 NEWSLETTER

Thanks for your support, Loves Creations

We just spent 4 days at Choctaw Indian Nation helping the needs there. We are working our winter/tornado seasons of people that are needing food and water NOW! We deployed our disaster emergency teams during this winter polar vortex storm. Sending teams into single digit freezing temperatures with water, food, heaters, firewood, propane, and much more to survive. Many are affected by the elements of this storm over many States and this pandemic has not made it easy. We are using our personal vehicles, renting 15- and 26-foot box trucks to bring in food, ice, supplies, pallets of water before, during, and after the storms. Fuel and lodging are critical during these times. Donations are very low at this time.

Help us continue our missions to help others by donating at our links or addresses below. Please email us if you can help take the burden off us by supplying to us in bulk. We would love to open that line of communication.

Please go to our Twitter and Facebook page for new video updates. We love our missions of helping people in need.

Donate (paypal.com)

https://www.facebook.com/LaCajunNavy

https://www.twitter.com/LouisianaCNavy

Storm Patrol Gear | Apparel for Life's Storms

Louisiana Storm Patrol 2021 Winter Storm Emergency Relief Supplies

2020 is officially over, what a hard year that was for everyone, but we cannot let it go without showing our gratitude to all of you who helped us help those who were hit the hardest by this pandemic and the 5 major hurricane storms that took lives, homes and changed the way we live every day.

We were able to provide PPE (Personal Protection Equipment) to everyone from frontline workers to everyone else that we could get to in time. We provided pallets of water to front line Covid units in need, as well as the volunteer firefighters working day and night fighting fires in extreme heat to protect their families and neighbors homes in west Texas last year. We continue Helping stranded motorists along our paths needing tires changed or fuel and responding to search and rescues for loved ones or their missing pets.

We were able to give a select few High School students Scholarship funds to help with supplies and whatever they may need going into college.

Hurricane Season started and didn't let up until we were well into the Greek alphabet for names before the catastrophic season ended. We were able to respond immediately to Hurricane Laura in Lake Charles and spent 5 weeks feeding and bringing in immediate emergency relief supplies to the survivors of that horrific Hurricane Laura. We were able to respond in such a manner because you all stepped up and sent donations, drove them in, helped us distribute and most of all, spread the word to others who also joined in to help the survivors maintain until official help arrived.

We also responded to Hurricane Sally in Georgia and Florida clearing roads immediately after Sally passed, freeing up interstates for emergency responders to get through and opening pathways to respond to emergency calls from nursing homes as well as rescuing dogs from a shelter that was flooded with sewage and flood water. We want to give a big "THANK YOU" to all the cook teams that joined in to help! Then there was tropical storm Beta over Texas, as well hurricane Delta that came ashore 15 miles apart from the devastation from hurricane Laura. This year really took a toll on our team more than you will ever know.

We buried 2 Core team members that passed away due to unknown Health issues prior to the beginning of 2020 Storm season. It was tough pushing on but with the help from our followers and volunteers that stepped in to fill the gap we succeeded in getting the job done yet another season.

Going forward, it will be challenging to keep the pace we had going for the past 4 years. We suffered another setback with our CEO and 2 other core team members plus 3 of our search and rescue dogs and two of the dogs in training being involved in a near fatal accident, and that we are blessed to report did not cost anyone their life. They are slowly all on the mend and we managed to still provide Christmas for a few selected families and 100 families were fed at Christmas alone through our network in-spite of all the absent team members. There is so much behind the scenes work that is involved and we cannot do it without your help.

Looking forward, we are creating safer ways to respond to all those reaching out for help by expanding our virtual network by teaming up with other groups in a timely manner utilizing all resources available to us.

We have some big plans for this season and hope to be able to make them happen through corporate sponsors along with your support.

Louisiana Cajun Navy
Louisiana Storm Patrol
Storm Patrol Gear

Y'all stay safe out there. Remember, we are all in this together so let's be kind to one another. Please feel free to share this newsletter.

Sincerely, Team LCN/LSP

C/O Clyde Cain 1905 West Thomas Street Suite D202 Hammond, LA 70403 985-687-4504

